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Linden Tree Lane Homeowner’s Association

Board of Director’s Meeting

December 29th, 2014
7:00 pm at the Home of Bernie Arends (4231)
1. Welcome/Introductions
All board members were present except for Merle Schwartz. John O’Malley was the only homeowner present. 
2. Approval of Minutes- November 5, 2014
The minutes were approved as written. They will be posted to the Website.
3. Homeowner Comments:
None.
4. Old news:

a. Sump pump revisited
The board received another complaint from the homeowner that his sump pump was continuously running again. Swanson Water Treatment checked the sump pump in the pump house again and found it still operational. Additionally, the sump pump was monitored and was found to run only once in the 23-minute observation time. The Board did not hear from the resident subsequent to the test, and believes that the new sump pump is still operating as expected.
b. Annual meeting details

The annual meeting will be held at 7 p.m. on January 28 at the Glenview Police Station community room, 2500 East Lake Avenue. Notice will be posted January 18 on the website and a sign has been posted at the entrance of the community.

Refreshments will be served. We look forward to updating our neighbors on the state of the community and to answer any homeowner concerns.
5. Treasurer’s Report – Ken
a. Monthly budget report
b. Year-end closure review
Ken presented the budget report and year-end closure review. Currently 58 of 66 homeowners have signed up to have their assessments automatically debited from their account. If you have not signed up with Ken to have your assessments automatically debited from your bank account, please contact Ken at walterken@gmail.com or see him at the annual meeting.
6. Landscape Update– Bob
No update.
7. Maintenance Update-Bernie
The Board reviewed the request to install parabolic mirrors. John O’Malley has expressed interest in quoting the job in the spring when the weather clears up.
Also, the Board would like to inform residents that smoke detectors are only warranted for 10 years. Any homeowner who still has original smoke detectors is advised to replace the smoke detectors.
8. Website 
Chris will provide an overview of the web site at the annual meeting. If you are curious as to what information the web site contains, or don’t know how to access it, please come to the annual meeting for a demonstration of the wealth of resources available at www.lindentreelane.com. As a reminder, the password for any protected areas of the site is “glenview” (no quotes).
9. Lighting Committee Update – John O’Malley
The time clock was replaced on main body of lights.
In 2014 the Board purchased a three-year supply of light bulbs, but it now appears this supply may run out sooner than expected. John recommends that we phase out of halogens and replace with LED lights. The Board will review the recommendation at the proper time.
10. New business?
·  The Glenview Post Office has been informed of the broken 2P parcel locker at 4281 and has assured us it will be fixed shortly. The Board will continue to follow up with the Post Office until the parcel lock is replaced.
Next Meetings: 


Annual Meeting – January 28, 7pm
February 25, 2015 at the home of Sherry LeRoy (4211)

March 31, 2015 at the home of Bob McNeil
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